
Dear friends 
 
I hope you are well on this beautiful morning. I am looking forward to being at Merevale for a 
Communion service at 11am and at Baxterley at 4.30pm for Evening Prayer, and to seeing some 
of you at one of those services. We are continuing on our gradual and careful return to 
worshipping in the church buildings. Thank you to everybody for your help in enabling that to 
happen in as safe and normal a way as possible. For some it will still be too early to be coming 
to church in that way, and I hope nobody feels under any pressure to do so. We will continue to 
have online and phone in worship and reflections for as long as there is a need and desire for 
that. So the link for today's video worship is here: 

 
https://youtu.be/R2KFGoe2Hk4 

 

Worship and reflection for the 

Eighth Sunday after Trinity 
A Short Act of Worship from the Kingsbury 

and Baxterley Group of Churches, with a 

reflection from Revd John on the readings, 

Isaiah 55.1-5 and Matthew 14.13-21 

youtu.be 

 
 
This coming week, Revd Carole will again be leading compline via Zoom on Tuesday at 8pm (ID 
999 516 9418, password Twigster3) - if you've not tried it, do give it a go, for some quiet and 
reflective prayer at the end of the day. In our buildings, we'll have morning worship at Wood 
End on Wednesday at 9,30am, short Evening Prayer at Kingsbury at 6.15pm on Wednesday and 
at Baxterley at 4.30pm on Thursday, and next Sunday there will be Holy Communion at 

Kingsbury at 11am. Do please remember that from next weekend the wearing of face coverings 
in places of worship is a legal requirement for all who are not exempt; I hope that we are 
already becoming used to that, and it is already strongly advised that we wear them in church, 
primarily for the protection of other people. 
 
If you are not able to come to church, but would be able to receive communion safely at home 
(for example, socially distanced in your garden) please let me know, and I will be happy to 
make arrangements for either Revd Carole or myself to visit to do so.  
 
With every blessing 
 
John 
 
Revd Dr John White 
Priest in Charge of Kingsbury, Baxterley with Hurley and Wood End and Merevale with Bentley 
The Vicarage, Church Lane, Kingsbury, Tamworth B78 2LR 
01827 874252 

 


